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REPORT OF EXPERIMENT

Date: January 22, 1982
Place: Brandt residence, Lone Pine.
Participants: Fred
Start: 9:05 A.M., one tab.
    I worked around the living room, straightening out papers and putting things 
away until in about 30 minutes, I completely lost interest in such activities. I 
sat down on the couch, and was quite content to be still. Music did not interest 
me. I lay down, and it felt good to stretch out and work inside. I began to feel 
enormously tired, and quite content to lay still.
    My first preoccupation was my experience with my father, where I hoped he would 
become aware of the light and peace beyond death and be content to move on. I 
realized how little I actually knew about this, and how presumptuous it was of me 
to encourage this with so little direct knowledge. As I sought to discover what 
death was really like, I became my father, and experienced the intense lonliness of 
experiencing these around me wishing me to go on, of no one really wanting me to 
stay. The irony was that there was nothing that could be found beyond death that 
was any better than the marvelous feeling of the presence of those around me, that 
feeling that marvelous energy that flowed from another person was the greatest 
thing there was and there was no reason to leave it or believe there would be 
anything better beyond. This affected me keenly, and I realized how wonderful it is 
to die with loved ones around. I wondered about prayer, end how much good it did to 
pray for others. Whatever good it did, it seemed always better to take direct 
action, a la Sona and Regenia Wrenn. I felt terribly burdened down with other 
people's burdens, and I shared with Peggy that I wish I could let them carry their 
own, including her. But I regretted saying this to her, and a deep love for her 
swelled up so that I was very happy to carry her burdens. I had gotten up to share 
some of this with Peggy. I returned to the couch, and became aware of being totally 
burdened down with feelings toward Peggy. I thought about this a while, and lay 
down to explore some more. I wondered if you died did you see departed ones on the 
other side. I was repulsed by the thought of seeing my mother, and could feel only 
the most awful feelings toward her, and was enormously repulsed. Somewhere, I 
thought, there must have been a feeling of love, there must have been a peaceful 
feeling in the womb. I concentrated on this, and this began to make me feel much 
better. The work of trying to feel love for or from my mother was hard work, but 
very fruitful, and has made a big improvement in my feelings. I could begin to 
sense that underneath my hatred were keen feelings of love, and it felt good to 
contemplate this. I could also recognize the same feelings of love for Peggy.
    At this point I moved into an excruciating painful area, aware of my deep 
hatred for my mother and my great fear of expressing it, also feeling the tender 
tendrils of love from her and being very frightened of losing it. I seemed to be 
suspended on the excruciating balance between fear of expressing anger and fear of 
losing love, a typical kind of bind that I seem to revel in. At this point a long 
distance call came from Tina. I was agonizing in this conflict, and did not wish to 
talk to her, yet felt very guilty that I couldn't muster the strength to do so. I 
was relieved when the call was over, but was deeply struck by the perfect timing of 
the call. I felt Tina's deep love, and it was wonderful. I also felt my deep love 
for Tina, and realized how I guarded it and was afraid to express it.


